Ought for not

2017--TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WI. SEPTEMBER TOWN BOARD MEETING

September 12, 2017

The Town Board of Sherwood met Tuesday, September 12, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the Sherwood Town Hall. All town board members present including clerk & treasurer. There were no town residents present.

This meeting notice was published in the Pittsville Record and posted at the town hall, Connies Roadhouse Bar & Grill and at the substation on County Road W. The agenda as follows: call to order, approval of last months minutes by town board, treasurer's report, town correspondence, reports from town officers, public comments upon recognition of the chairman, specific matters for discussion and possible action by the town board in open session-roads updates, beaver updates, chip-seal on Badger Avenue South & Dyer Road, updates on web page,-pay bills, set town board meeting for October 2017 and adjournment.

Chairman Andy Cegielski called this meeting to order. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. After the minutes of the previous town board meeting were read, a motion by Ken Schwanebeck, seconded by Curtis Anding to accept the minutes as read. Motion carried. Margaret Schwanebeck gave the treasurer's report. As of August 31, 2017 we have on hand \$36,445.81.

CORRESPONDENCE: Received a letter in the mail recently with an application to apply for the TRIP program for 2018. The town board decided that we have no construction plans for next year because we would like to repay our loan from the State first. Received an email from Nick Keyes <graysinc@sbcglobal.net> from South Milwaukee, WI. He sells grader & plow blades and accessories. He attached 2 catalogs to the email and he also can be reached at (414)762-4762 or cell # (414)688-3203. They have a delivery route in our area. Chairman Andy Cegielski will contact him to compare prices with Hilco, the company we now buy from. Received an email from Madison regarding the Equalized values changes made in 2017. We had a 4% increase. Received note from Shirley & Gary Petruska. Parcel #050.0482.000. Both Joe Petruska & Gary Petruska both own this property and each paid the taxes for it and they are requesting a refund in the amount of \$159.99. Treasurer Peggi Schwanebeck will look into this matter and fix it. As of this date, personal property taxes from Dish Network, #050.0022 and #050.0011 Lorraine Jespersen have not been paid.

MEETINGS: Chairman Andy Cegielski attended the WTA regional meeting last month.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: Donna Kuhn, Clerk of the Town of Washburn called Chairman Andy Cegielski, We must host the Clean-up Day for tires and large appliances yet this fall. Chairman will call Darrell Schillinger for a large recycle cleanup day. What day and time does he have available? His phone # is (715)223-6976, cell # (715)613-7016. Mike Hannis notified Chairman Andy Cegielski that his curb-side pick items were not picked up last Friday the 8th. Applications were signed by Chairman to upgrade the sewer systems-holding tanks requested by Patricia Coulthard and Mike Hannis.

ROADS: Chip-Sealing Badger Avenue S./Dyer Road is still on schedule for completion before October 2017. No other updates brought up.

<u>PAY BILLS:</u> Board approved Checks # 3667 through #3680. Our next town board meeting will be Tuesday, October 17, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the Sherwood Town Hall. A motion by Ken Schwanebeck, seconded by Curtis Anding to adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned. (7:00 pm.)

Respectively submitted:

Transcribed:

September 12, 2017

Edited:

September 16, 2017